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DATE:  February 19, 2021 
 
TO:  All Members, City Council 
 
FROM:  Barney Heath, Director of Planning and Development 
  Neil Cronin, Chief Planner for Current Planning 
   
SUBJECT: Special Permit #127-16, 288 Walnut Street 
 Post-Occupancy Check In 
 

 
The petitioner received a special permit on June 6, 2016 to waive five parking stalls associated with a 
day care center with an enrollment of no more than 60 children and a staff of no more than 12 
employees (Attachment A).  The special permit required the petitioner to implement a Transportation 
Demand Management Plan (the “TDM Plan”) to reduce the number of vehicle trips to the site and to 
appear before the Land Use Committee at six and at twelve months after receipt of a final occupancy 
certificate to provide an update on: peak drop-off and pick-up conditions; status of employee parking 
demands; traffic circulation; and results of carpooling/ridesharing goals. 
 
Due to the Covid-19 pandemic, the day care center has been operating with an enrollment of 18 
children and a staff of six employees.  According to the petitioner, parents are grouped into half-hour 
windows for both drop-off and pick-up.  Regarding employee parking, five employees utilize parking 
off site, the remaining employee uses public transportation. Also due to the Covid-19 pandemic, 
carpooling/ridesharing has not been utilized by either employees or parents.   
 
In addition to the TDM Plan, the petitioner proposed a traffic circulation pattern to access the building 
from Bowers Street to utilize the parking meters along Bowers Street and to mitigate impacts to 
Newtonville Avenue.  The Planning Department witnessed some vehicles using this pattern and did not 
notice any impacts to Newtonville Avenue for those vehicles that did not utilize Bowers Street. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Figure I: Area Map 

 
 
The petitioner hopes to increase enrollment over the next few months which may increase vehicle trips 
and impact Newtonville Avenue.  As such, staff suggests the petitioner notify existing and future 
parents of the measures contained in the TDM Plan as well as the circulation pattern via Bowers Street. 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
ATTACHMENT A: Council Order #127-16 
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